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Introduction

1
This report summarises progress against your 2002/2003 audit plan as at March 2003. As we explained at the January 2003 Audit Committee, the Audit Commission is changing its year so that it runs from April to March with effect from April 2003. 

2
A transitional arrangement has therefore applied to the audit year 2002/03 under which:

· there will be no BVPP audit as part of the plan (the next audit of the BVPP will form part of the 2003/04 audit)

· our work on the accounts will be unchanged

· we will still carry out risk-based work to meet our other Code of Audit Practice objectives but where possible, on an exceptional basis, we will rely on assurance gained during the 2001/02 year.

3
Following on from the Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA) we are currently preparing our first combined audit and inspection plan. This will be implemented for 2003/04 with effect from April 2003. We will submit a copy of this combined plan to the June 2003 Audit Committee.

Progress to March 2003

4
The exhibit overleaf shows that we are making steady progress on the 2002/03 audit. We have completed the first phase of our most significant piece of performance work – a review of progress against the Housing service improvement plan. Work has also commenced on a number of other areas.


5
We are intending to complete most of the 2002/03 audit by the end of August 2003. The only exception to this will be the final accounts audit which cannot commence until September 2003.

Exhibit 1  Summary of progress

Steady progress has been made on the 2002/03 audit.

	Agreed output
	Position at March 2003

	Progress review of Housing service improvement plan.
	Draft report issued mid-March 2003. We have also agreed that we will attend the Environmental Scrutiny Committee periodically to report on progress.

	Follow up of income collection report.
	Work scheduled for April 2003.

	Local Public Service Agreement
	Initial review undertaken and feedback given. LPSA will be re-visited for the second phase of the work in April 2003.

	Risk management
	Continuing to work with Internal Audit to develop risk management arrangements throughout the Authority. Two joint workshops with directorate management teams are planned for late March/early April.

	Review of corporate governance arrangements (including core processes)
	Work has commenced.

	Detailed review of 2001/02 capital expenditure
	Work has commenced.

	Transfer of leisure services to a public/private partnership or a trust.
	We are continuing to hold a watching brief over developments.

	Final accounts audit
	Work scheduled for between September and November 2003.
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